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CIVIC ASSOCIATION INC.




BCA January Meeting Minutes

General Meeting Information

Subject/Description:  January BCA Meeting

Date:
01/19/10

Time: 7:00 pm 

Location: BCA Clubhouse

Attendees: Jen Suiters (Facilitator/Notes), Bill Miller (Financials), Sarah Kuharik (Minutes), Damon Mahon, Steve Jurman, Gary Pete, Ron Kotun, Lee Borelli, Olivia Tassone

Excused: Ceil Greber, Colleen Daley, Martina Hahn, Tara Taylor

Agenda

Treasury / Membership Report (7:00 – 7:30)   

· 2010 Budget Review

· Current Cash, Money Market Balance, and Liabilities 

· Rentals

· Membership

At Large Round Table (7:30 – 7:45)   

· Penn Hills

· Wilkinsburg

· Churchill

Block Captains – Ceil Greber (7:45 – 8:00) 

Garden Club Fashion Show – March 20th (8:00 – 8:15)

· Donate Membership & Free Rental?

Strategic Committee Meeting Update – (8:05 – 8:15)

Buildings & Grounds – (8:15 – 8:30)

· Clubhouse painting

· New curtains / sewing project

· Roof fund-raising

· Vigliotti Contract

Chesapeake Drilling Update (8:30 – 8:45)

· Notes posted on web, no activity other than post card solicitation 

Upcoming Activities (8:45 – 9:00)   

· Beef & Beer – March 13th

· Strawberry Festival – May 16th

Next Blackboard Articles due February 17th!

Meeting Results

Treasury / Membership Report 

· 2010 Budget Review

No update

· Current Cash, Money Market Balance, and Liabilities 

There is $1751.01 in the checking account.

All bills for have been paid for January.  This does not include the $500 monthly payment from pool.

There is $100 in the former bingo fund.

The Line of Credit from the furnace is at $325 and the loan from the parking lot (plus pool resurfacing, etc) is at ~$37,000.

· Rentals

The manhole and the roof need to be repaired.

We are going to change the price of weekday rentals from $18/hour to $100 for members and $200 for nonmember (Monday-Friday).  The $18/hour price is not cost effective once cleaning and utility costs are added in.

· Membership

We have about 54 members currently.  This includes people that have paid both last year and this year.

Two ideas were raised to promote membership: 1) to prorate membership, 2) to give new residents a first year free membership in an attempt to get them more involved.

At Large Round Table  

· Penn Hills

No updates


· Wilkinsburg

Ron would like to start up the preferred contractors list.

· Churchill 

There is a new occupancy law for Churchill – smoke detectors are required in every bedroom, railings must be added on more than 4 steps.  Lee will write something up for the next Blackboard to inform residents of the change.

An email was received from a woman inquiring about school districts.  It would be good to include links to the different schools on the website (under the links page).

Block Captains / Director – Ceil Greber 

Captains: Ron for Blackridge Road, Jen for Georgetown, Lee to do Jamestown, Olivia to do part of Orlando

If anyone else is interested or you know someone who might be, let Ceil know.  We need to figure out how to fill in the gaps in streets.  Do we assign them to someone on the board, ask neighbors?  Jen will ask Ceil how she would like to proceed.
Garden Club Fashion Show – March 20th 

· Donate Membership & Free Rental?

This was done in the past and was well received.  All in attendance have voted yes to the free rental and membership donation.  Jen will coordinate with the Garden Club.

Strategic Committee Meeting Update

Olivia, Steve, and Bill were among those in attendance.  They discussed the 501c3 and decided that they were not sure it makes sense for us.  We need to understand what the community at large wants.  To do this, we could develop a survey and distribute to residents (Olivia knows a person that can help prepare and package the survey).  Dan Morrow created a survey with about 15 questions asking things like “If there was no Civic Association, what would you like to see?”, “How much would you pay”, “Are you aware of what we have available?” etc.  By understanding the Blackridge demographic, we hope to acquire a better understanding of what we can offer the community.
We would provide multiple options/opportunities for people to take the survey: Mail, Blackboard, utilizing the block captains to go door to door, online survey via Survey Monkey.  The survey would be anonymous.
The group will reconvene in January.  Olivia will schedule the meeting.  Bill will send Dan's survey to Jen.

Buildings & Grounds

· Clubhouse painting

The hallway was painted last spring.  We want to paint the ballroom in the next month or two (we have until March before rentals start up again).  Bill and Tara will be involved with coordinating the paint colors.  We will consider meeting every Saturday or Sunday from 10-5:00 until the painting is complete (on a come as you can basis).  We can keep the supplies in the coatroom until we're finished.  
More to follow.

The freezer will be removed in the next few months.  After the Spaghetti Dinner, we will have it cleaned out.  Jen will talk to the BSC to make sure all of their items have been removed.

Duquesne light will remove non-energy freezers and give you $35.  Bill we look into this.
Another option for the freezer is to convert it into a kegerator, which we can use at events.  Damon will look into doing this.

· New curtains / sewing project

We need to find help sewing the curtains.

· Roof fund-raising

The roof is in bad shape.  We received quotes last year from between $25,000 and $35,000 for the whole roof.  Schultheis can do it in 2 stages.  Trimbur will deny the claim if it happens again because we need to fix the problem and we need to fix it right.  Jen will get updated quotes.

It's a flat rubber roof.  Jen wants to see if we can change the pitch of the roof or something alternative to the replacement.  
Another option is to cut down the tree that hangs over the building.  Leaves fall and clog up the gutters.  Cutting it down would help dry things out.  All in attendance voted in favor of cutting it down.  Olivia has a friend who cuts trees.  She will contact him for a quote.  Jen will also get quotes.

· Vigliotti Contract 

Vigliotti plowed 10 times in the last month.  He also cut the grass 3 times in November (he was asked not to cut past summer).  We need to get another provider that we can get to sign a contract that they will stick to.

Jen will reach out to some potential providers.  We might have to pay Vigliotti the total amount we owe him in one sum, but think it will be worth it to be rid of him.

Jen will email quotes once she has them.

Upcoming Activities   

· Beef & Beer – March 13th

We will continue with the event being for newcomers.  Lee will give us the updated list of new residents for the Beef & Beer.

Ceil has volunteered to organize the food table.  We need to find out for sure what her plan is (what she will be providing, what the BCA will need to get).

There will be four 5 gallon kegs donated from the Blackridge Brew Club.  

Bill has the project plan of who's doing what for past events.  He will send it out to everyone in the next week or 2 to get everyone involved.

· Strawberry Festival – May 16th

Ceil will coordinate the event.

We need to look at what positions to fill:

· We need a buildings & grounds person (someone to schedule appts for the building, etc)

· At large members: We will try to get Amanda back for Penn Hills.

· Ways and means: Bill will step up and come up with a plan for that.  He still wants to have the Texas Hold 'em and wants to bring back the Bingo (see if Ceil will coordinate).

· Olivia would like to help with the fundraising plan.

Blackboard/Website Advertisements

We would like to start placing online ads.  Kenyan Jeweler is interested in placing one (Doug Dufis).

We need to change rates for the Blackboard and put them online.

We will put an article in the Blackboard asking businesses to advertise on the website.

Ideas for the Blackboard (to cut costs):  Have a calendar of all events for the year.  Send one issue at the beginning of the year and the rest online if available.  Place article in Blackboard about going digital to see if we can get better response and send an email to the residents we have an email for to see if we can get a response from them.

Articles for the next Blackboard are due February 17th.
Jen will get a calendar of events to everyone on the board.

Sarah will add the calendar of events to the website.
Next Meeting: 

February 16th at the BCA.

Work Items/Action Points

	Item No.
	Target Completion Date
	Assignee
	Description
	Status

	New Work Items:

	1
	2/16/2010
	Ron Kotun
	Ron to start up the preferred contractors list.
	

	2
	2/17/2010
	Lee Borellis
	Lee to write something up for the next Blackboard regarding the new occupancy law for Churchill informing residents of the change.
	

	3
	2/16/2010
	Sarah Kuharik
	Sarah to add links to the website for the area school districts.
	

	4
	2/16/2010
	All Board Members
	If anyone is interested in being a block captain or knows someone who might be, let Ceil know.
	

	5
	2/16/2010
	Jen Suiters
	Jen to ask Ceil how to proceed with any gaps with block captains
	

	6
	2/16/2010
	Jen Suiters
	Jen to coordinate the free BCA membership and rental with the Garden Club for their Fashion Show.
	

	7
	2/16/2010
	Olivia Tassone
	Olivia to schedule the next Strategic Committee Meeting.
	

	8
	2/16/2010
	Bill Miller
	Bill to send Dan Morrow's survey to Jen.
	

	9
	2/16/2010
	Bill Miller/ Tara Taylor
	Bill and Tara to coordinate the paint colors for the ballroom.  
	

	10
	2/16/2010
	Jen Suiters 
	Jen to talk to the BSC to make sure all of their items have been removed from the freezer after their Spaghetti Dinner.
	

	11
	2/16/2010
	Bill Miller
	Bill to look into the Duquesne pickup + $35 deal.
	

	12
	2/16/2010
	Damon Mahon
	Damon to look into converting the freezer into a kegerator.
	

	13
	2/16/2010
	Jen Suiters
	Jen to get updated quotes for the full roof repair.
	

	14
	2/16/2010
	Jen Suiters/ Olivia Tassone
	Olivia and Jen to get quotes on tree removal.
	

	15
	2/16/2010
	Jen Suiters
	Jen to obtain and email quotes for new landscaping contract.
	

	16
	2/16/2010
	Lee Borellis
	Lee to give us the updated list of new Blackridge residents for the Beef & Beer. 
	

	17
	2/16/2010
	Bill Miller
	Bill to send out his project plan to everyone for the Beef & Beer in the next week or so to get everyone involved (and to see what Ceil will be providing vs what the BCA will need to get).
	

	18
	2/16/2010
	Bill Miller
	Bill to come up with a plan for Ways and Means (including Texas Hold 'em and Bingo).
	

	19
	2/16/2010
	Gary Pete
	Gary to place an article in the Blackboard asking businesses to advertise on the website.
	

	20
	2/16/2010
	Jen Suiters
	Jen to send calendar of events to everyone on the board.
	

	21
	2/16/2010
	Sarah Kuharik
	Sarah to add the calendar of events to the website.
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Previous Work Items:

	1
	10/20/09
	Sarah Kuharik
	Sarah to get rentals online.
	In progress

	2
	10/20/09
	Bill Miller
	Bill to organize prices for stripping and waxing the floors of the BCA.
	

	3
	9/16/2009
	Jen Suiters
	Jen to distribute complete list of names for the ad hoc drilling committee.
	

	4
	9/1/2009
	Sarah Kuharik/ Bill Miller/ Tara Taylor
	Sarah, Tara and Bill to update spreadsheet with 2009 membership cards for the online directory
	

	5
	
	Sarah Kuharik
	Sarah to get book of sample photos from rentals to be put up on the web.
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